
COUNTY OF HEREFORDSHIRE DISTRICT COUNCIL 

MINUTES of the meeting of Strategic Monitoring 
Committee held at The Council Chamber, Brockington, 35 
Hafod Road, Hereford on Monday, 19th July, 2004 at 4.15 
p.m. 
 
Present: Councillor T.M. James (Chairman) 

Councillor  Mrs. P.A. Andrews (Vice-Chairman) 
   
 Councillors: B.F. Ashton, W.L.S. Bowen, A.C.R. Chappell, 

J.H.R. Goodwin, Mrs. M.D. Lloyd-Hayes, J. Stone, J.P. Thomas and 
W.J.S. Thomas. 

 
  
In attendance: Councillors P.J. Edwards, D.J. Fleet, Mrs. J.P. French, G.V. Hyde, 

J.C. Mayson, R.J. Phillips and R.M. Wilson. 
  
  
15. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE   
  
 There were no apologies for absence. 
  
16. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST   
  
 There were no declarations of interest. 
  
17. MINUTES   
  
 

RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the meeting held on 5th July, 2004 be 
confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. 

  
18. PROPERTY MANAGEMENT SCRUTINY REVIEW   
  
 The Committee considered the report by the Property Management Review Group 

on the Council’s Property Holding and Property Services Division. 
 
The Chairman, who had also chaired the Review Group, acknowledged that the 
report was quite succinct.  This was because the Review Group had been uncertain 
as to how much of the supporting information and analysis to include in the report 
and in the end had settled on a short version of what could have been a more 
comprehensive report.  More detail could be provided if that was required. 
 
The Chief Executive reported that he was aware that the Review Group had 
considered and analysed a range of issues and options.  In his view it was important 
that this information was included in the report to demonstrate that the report was 
robust and the findings justified by the evidence. 
 
In the course of discussion the following principal points were made: 
 
• On behalf of the Executive the view was expressed that including the detailed 

analysis in the report would be consistent with Property Reviews undertaken by 
other authorities and would be helpful. 
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• Some concern was expressed about the recommendation that the management 
of commons should transfer to the Parks and Countryside Service.  

 
• It was suggested that the report should consider in principle the scope for 

community use of school buildings. 
 
• In response to questions about individual properties the Chief Executive advised 

that the report should identify the Authority’s needs, the options for meeting those 
needs and the underlying principles which should govern consideration of those 
options. 

RESOLVED: that the report be referred back to the Review Group and a more 
detailed report be prepared for consideration by the Committee 
including the evidence and analysis which had informed the 
Group’s recommendations. 

  
The meeting ended at 4.45 p.m. CHAIRMAN
 


